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Dear Mr. Black: 

VIOLATION NOTICE 

On March 15, 2016, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality 
Division (AQD), received the Renewable Operating Permit Deviation Report for General 
Motors LLC-Pontiac North Campus (General Motors), located at 1 Pontiac Plaza, 
Pontiac, Michigan. During the review of the report, staff of the AQD observed the 
following: 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

91 engine test cells 1. ROP No. MI-ROP-B4032- During December 1 
from which the 2014b, Table FG- through December 9, the 
emissions are TESTCELLS, Condition IV thermal oxidizer 
controlled by 4 RTOs 2. ROP No. MI-ROP-B4032- temperatures of RTO #4 

2014b, Table FG- were kept below the newly 
TESTCELLMACT, Condition set-point levels established 
Ill. 1 during the destruction 

efficiency (DE) test of 
October 2015. 

Although in the report General Motors has indicated the cause of the violation and 
actions necessary to correct the cited violation, please submit a written response to this 
Violation Notice by July 6, 2016 (which coincides with 21 calendar days from the date of 
this letter). The written response should include: a summary of the actions that have 
been taken to correct the violation and what steps are being taken to prevent a 
reoccurrence. 

If General Motors believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or do 
not constitute violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide 
appropriate factual information to explain your position. 
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Thank you for your attention to resolving the violation cited above. If you have any 
questions regarding the violation or the actions necessary to bring General Motors into 
compliance, please contact me at the telephone number listed below. 

cc: Ms. Lynn Fiedler, DEQ 
Ms. Teresa Seidel, DEQ 
Ms. Heidi Hollenbach, DEQ 
Mr. Thomas Hess, DEQ 
Mr. Chris Ethridge, DEQ 

Sincerely, 

Joyce~ (l ()9 'rrJo J~ 
Senior Environmental Engineer 
Air Quality Division 
586-753-3748 


